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From the principal’s 
desk:  

Week 3 has begun with a full 

complement of students in 

attendance at assembly. Year 

11 have now completed their 

assessments and returned to 

class as normal. 

This week is Naplan testing for 

all Year 7 and Year 9 students. 

It is a fairly intensive few days 

but students should now be 

familiar with the setup of the 

tests. Next year we will move 

to electronic testing. If 

students are absent for any 

test they can catch up on 

Friday. 

Year 12 are off to their final 

school camp later this week. 

They will go to Collaroy for this. 

Part of the camp will involve 

their ‘muck up’ photograph. It 

promises to be a very 

enjoyable camp with the 

opportunity to bond with 

friends before the final hurdle 

of the HSC. 

Our Athletics Carnival will be 

held next week over two days. 

The offer to roll classes of a 

pizza party for 100% 

attendance is still available. It  
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Calendar 2019  
This calendar is subject to change so please check 
carefully each week for any alterations. A whole 
year calendar is on the school website at 
www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au 

Term 2 
Week 4 
Monday 20 May 
- Y11 Motivational Mapping/Skill Development – TLC P1-5 (Hardy) 

Tuesday 21 May 
- School Athletics Carnival 21/5 to 22/5 incl. 

Wednesday 22 May 
- Music Night 6.30pm 22/5-23/5 (Sleight) 

Thursday 23 May 
- Y7&8 APSMO Maths Competition in class (Hoang) 

Friday 24 May 
- Y11 Othello Performance, Riverside Theatre Parramatta P2-P7 (Bovard) 

Week 5 
Monday 27 May 
- Y10 Half Yearly Examinations 27/5 to 31/5 incl. 
- Y12 Buffer Day 27/5 to 30/5 incl. 

Tuesday 28 May 
- P&C General Meeting 7.30pm 

Wednesday 29 May 
Thursday 30 May 
Friday 31 May 
- Y12 Assessment Day 31/5 and 3/6 incl. 

Week 6 
Monday 3 June 
- Y7/8/9 Half Yearly Examinations 3/6 to 7/6 incl. 
- Y12 Assessment Day 31/5 and 3/6 incl. 
- Y10 Work Experience Skills – TLC P3,4&5 (Hardy) 

Tuesday 4 June 
- Y12 Reports Issued 4/6-5/6 incl. 

Wednesday 5 June 
Thursday 6 June 
Friday 7 June 
- EDEX - After School (Arblaster) 
- Y11 Reports Issued 

Week 7 
Monday 10 June – QUEENS BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Tuesday 11 June 
- Y11&12 Parent Teacher Evening 
- Y12 Reports Issued 4/6-5/6 incl. 
- Scripture Seminars Y10, Y11, Y12 P5&6 and Y7, Y8, Y9 P7&8 

Wednesday 12 June 
- All Years – Sydney West Cross Country (Filewood/McDonell) 

Thursday 13 June 
Friday 14 June 
- HSC Economics Conference (Craft) 

Saturday 15 June Cadets Mid Year Dinner/Dance (Vasram) 
Week 8 
Monday 17 June 
- Y12 Buffer Week 17/6 to 21/6 incl. 
- Y9 Data Handling Online Test 9.7 (Dunne) 
- Y10 Macbeth Assessment Task – Houliston P5&6 (Poole/Bovard) 

Tuesday 18 June 
- Y10 into Y11 Subject Selection Info Evening TLC 6pm – 7.30pm 

Wednesday 19 June 
Thursday 20 June 
- Y10 Vaccinations P1-8 (Fletcher) 
- Y7&8 APSMO Maths Competition in class (Hoang) 
- Y8 Subject Selection Info Afternoon – TLC P7&8 

Friday 21 June 
 

 

 

 

 

 

is important that our students share 

the school spirit and either actively 

compete in events or at least 

support their friends who are doing 

so. 

A reminder as the weather gets 

colder: students may only wear 

scarves that are olive green or 

plain black. They may also wear 

black overcoats but these must 

comply with the style guide 

explained clearly to students. The 

fabric should be woollen with 

buttons down the front. It should 

reach close to the knee and be a 

genuine ‘over’ coat, that is, it is not 

worn instead of a jumper but over 

other clothes. No parkas, duffle 

coats or hoodies are permitted. 

Beanies are not permitted. The 

only headdress allowed is for 

religious or health reasons. 

Congratulations to: 

 Elena Koudasheva who is 17 

Years Girls Zone Cross 

Country champion. 

 Larissa Lee who is 18 Years 

Girls Zone Cross Country 

champion. 

 Chang Geun Choi who is 18 

Years Boys Zone Cross 

Country champion. 

 The following students who 

were awarded their Duke 

of Edinburgh Awards today 

(photo front page): 

Arya Maharaja - Bronze 

Khushi Modhia - Bronze 

Arinjay Saha - Bronze 

Jonathan Lin - Silver 

Esther Oh - Silver 

Smrithi Chakravarthy - Silver 

Lavieen Uthayakumar - Silver 

 

Jeanne Bathgate     

http://www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au/
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Baulko News 

 

Hills Zone Cross Country Champions 

 

Congratulations to ALL runners who competed at the Hills Zone Cross Country Carnival last 
week. We had great results & attendance & ended up finishing 2nd in the final school results. 
This is our best cross country result for many years. 

Congratulations to our HILLS ZONE CROSS COUNTRY AGE CHAMPIONS. All 3 of our age 
champions came 1st overall for their age groups. 

17 girls – ELENA KOUDASHEVA 
18 girls – LARISSA LEE 
18 boys – CHANG GUEN CHOI 
 
Good luck at SYDNEY WEST in week 7. 

Mr Filewood, Sports Organiser 
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Band News 
 

Percussion Workshop this Wednesday, 15th May in TLC 3:15pm to 5:15pm for all percussionists. 

This will be held by special guest, Mr Dave Egan from Rhythm Restorations. Cost has been 

covered by the band program. This will be an informative and fun session, essential skills in 

instrument assembly will be taught. This is compulsory for all band percussionists. 

 

Annual Music Nights Wed 22nd and Thur 23rd May. Families and the school community are 

invited to attend this red carpet event.  

 

Wednesday: Beginner band to arrive 6:00pm, Senior band 6:10pm. String ensemble, Euro 

string ensemble and Orchestra to arrive by 6:30pm 

 

Thursday : Junior band to arrive 6:00pm. Stage band and Concert band to arrive by 6:30pm. 

Euro Symphonic wind also performing. 

 

Full band uniform to be worn. 

 

Audience members should be seated by 6:30pm. Admission after this will only be at a suitable 

interval, doors will not open during a performance.  

 

Band AGM Thursday 30th May, 7pm in the TLC. Our band program boasts over 300 students 

(approx 1 in 4 students) across our bands, orchestra and ensembles. It is run by a band 

committee, a group of parent volunteers. Office bearers will be elected at this meeting. It will 

be great to see new faces joining the Committee as many roles will be vacated due to 

parents finishing up with the school. If you have any questions please email the band  

 

administrator bhhsbandcom@gmail.com 

 

Band Rehearsal absences - Thank you to all families who are notifying us of absences from 

rehearsals with a reason for their absence. A reminder if you cannot attend rehearsal for any 

reason (except for year 11 or 12 exams) you must inform us by emailing 

bhhsbandcom@gmail.com for both safety and courtesy reasons. 

 

Keep up to Date with our Face book page " Baulko Band and Orchestra". 

 

Annual Band Fees are now overdue. Thank you to families who have paid promptly. The 

amount of $300 can be paid at the front office or via the online payment system on the 

school website. Mark as " 2019 Band fees". 

 

The Band Committee 
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Future Project – Scientific Research 
 

Over the past term, we have had the privileged opportunity of conducting original scientific 

research to examine the effectiveness of various DNA extraction methods for accurately 

diagnosing pneumonia in pastoral sheep.  Pneumonia is a significant cost to the sheep 

industry, as affected meat must be trimmed before being sold for consumption, and it has 

been rewarding to be able to contribute to research in such an important field. 

 

We have been able to use the 

professional facilities of The 

King’s School for our research, 

meeting with our researcher Dr 

Joan Lloyd every Wednesday 

afternoon.  We also attended a 

four-day block of full-time 

research during the Easter 

holidays to conduct the bulk of 

our experiments.  Through the 

process, we have learnt various 

specialised pipetting techniques 

and used sophisticated 

equipment to come to valid 

results which we will be 

compiling into a report for the Future Project Journal later this year.  Other students have been 

pursuing scientific research in areas such as microbial ecosystems, the classification of blood 

plasma, and advances in food safety technology. 

 

It has been great fun, as well as a valuable learning experience, to put scientific theory into 

practise with real experiments.  We are grateful to the King’s School for the opportunity to 

conduct research alongside almost thirty other students from Western Sydney, and look 

forward to the year of science ahead! 

 

Tina Rota, Alice Chau, Christine Aung - Y11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

L-R: Dr Joan Lloyd, Tina Rota, Christine Aung, Alice Chau (BHHS) – PC1 Laboratory  
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Baulkham Hills students are so aware of social justice, world issues and involved in wanting to help others. 

Here is another opportunity that students are getting involved in. 

Relay for Life is organised to support the Cancer Council. It is being held on the 18th- 19th May at the Castle 

Hill Show Ground to raise awareness and money to research to find a cure for cancer. 

Students can register to participate and family and friends can support them by donating at 

https://www.cancercouncil.org.au/relayforlife/teams/ei00099631/ 

Students can participate by being part of the Baulkham Hills High School team and stay overnight or just come 

for an hour, any support is welcome. (if staying overnight you will need a permission form signed and given 

back to Mrs Greenlees by Thursday 16th May) 

Please see the Outreach team lead by Jay Shah Yr 11  or Mrs Greenlees (lisa.g.greenlees@det.nsw.edu.au) 

team manager for more information   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Relay For Life Photos from 2018  

https://www.cancercouncil.org.au/relayforlife/teams/ei00099631/
http://fundraising.cancer.org.au/site/TR/RelayforLife/CCNSW?px=1823089&pg=personal&fr_id=5342
mailto:lisa.g.greenlees@det.nsw.edu.au
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UBS Finance & Innovation Academy 8 – 11 July 2019 
 

Congratulations to Christina Thevasaeyan and Tina Tony who have been invited to attend 

the 2019 UBS Finance & Innovation Academy. Only 40 Year 11 students from schools across 

NSW are selected to take part in this prestigious program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The UBS Finance & Innovation Academy, which is now in its 17th year, aims to provide an 

understanding of financial services and banking for senior secondary school students by 

giving them examples of innovative companies and practices whilst gaining an 

understanding of potential future opportunities. 

 

The program is a four day fully subsidised residential course where participants live-in at 

Dunmore Lang College, Macquarie University, Sydney. The UBS Finance and Innovation 

Academy is designed to be a creative mix of theory, industry exposure, field visits, teamwork 

and fun. A key learning tool is the finance sector case study with examples of innovative 

companies. 

 

We wish Christina and Tina a fantastic experience participating in this program during the 

next school holidays. 

 

Mrs  Craft 

HT Social Sciences 
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2019 National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 

 

Tuesday 14th May to Friday 17th May will see students from Years 7 and 9 across Australia take part in the testing for the 

National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy. 

 

The NAPLAN test is another way of finding out what students can and cannot do, so that future programs can help them. 

It should be noted that there is no pass/fail mark in the tests, the NAPLAN tests is purely an indication of what an 

individual student can do. 

 

As the test is marked mainly by computer the test must be completed using a pencil and an eraser, under no circumstances 

should a student use pens or liquid paper. We advise students to bring to the exam: 

 at least two sharpened 2B pencils, not mechanical pencils such as Pacers 

 a pencil sharpener, with something to collect the shavings in 

 an eraser 

 a calculator for the Numeracy Test 

 some quiet activity to go on with if they should finish early,  all other equipment for the test will be supplied. 

 

The program of events for NAPLAN is as follows: 

Tuesday 14th May 

Year 7 Year 9 

 Roll Call: Students attend Roll Call as 

usual 

 Roll Call to 11:06 a.m.: Students attend Roll Call to 

Period 3 as usual 

 Conclusion of Roll Call: Students to proceed to the 

Houliston Centre 

 Conclusion of Period 3: Students to proceed to the 

Houliston Centre 

 9:00 a.m. to 9:50 a.m.: Language Conventions Test  11:15 a.m. to 12:05 p.m: Language Conventions Test 

 9:50 a.m. to 10:10 a.m.: Break  12:05 p.m. to 12:25 p.m.: Break 

 10:10 a.m. to 10:55 a.m.: Writing Test  12:25 p.m. to 1:10 p.m.: Writing Test 

 10:55 a.m. to 11:06 a.m.: Recess  Periods 7 to8: Students attend normal lessons 

 Periods 4 to8: Students attend normal lessons   

 

Wednesday 15th May 

Year 7 Year 9 

 Roll Call: Students attend Roll Call as 

usual 

 Roll Call to 10:14 a.m.: Students attend Roll Call to 

Period 2 as usual 

 Conclusion of Roll Call: Students to proceed to the 

Houliston Centre 

 Conclusion of Recess: Students to proceed to the 

Houliston Centre 

 8:49 a.m. to 9:59 a.m.: Reading Test  10:18 a.m. to 11:28 a.m.: Reading Test 

 Periods 3 to8: Students attend normal lessons  Periods 5 to Sport: Students attend normal lessons 

 

Thursday 16th May 

Year 7 Year 9 

 Roll Call: Students attend Roll Call as 

usual 

 Roll Call to 10:26 a.m.: Students attend Roll Call to 

Period 2 as usual 

 Conclusion of Roll Call: Students to proceed to the 

Houliston Centre 

 Conclusion of Recess: Students to proceed to the 

Houliston Centre 

 8:55 a.m. to 10:05 a.m.: NumeracyTest  10:35 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.:  NumeracyTest 

 Periods 3 to8: Students attend normal lessons  Periods 5 to8: Students attend normal lessons 

 

During the breaks students may go to the canteen or the toilet, otherwise they are to remain in the COLA area next to the 

canteen or on the grassed area next to the Houliston Centre. 

 

Friday 17th May 

Friday is a catch up day for any student who was absent for any of the tests on the previous three days.  Students who 

have to catch up an exam should make their way to the Houliston Centre at the start of Period 1 where the organisation 

of the day will be explained to them.  
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Careers News 

Resources for parents 
myfuture parent resource: https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others  

Career Industry Council of Australia #Work2030 video for parents: https://youtu.be/9YMKnZezOLc  

Career Planning Conversations Podcast with Kathryn Taylor (who will be speaking with Year 11 and 12 

students this year): https://www.vicparentscouncil.vic.edu.au/news/2019/3/28/vpc-podcast-series-career-

planning-conversations-with-kathryn-taylor 

Uni Speakers Term 2 at lunch 
The updated list of speakers is posted in Google Classroom – speakers for Term 2 include UNSW Medicine, UTS BAcc Co-

op (BHHS alumna presenting), USyd Law Society (2 BHHS alumni presenting), UNSW Co-op, USyd Scholarships and 

MentorMe UNSW uni student panel (multiple disciplines). 

Events & Resources for students 
Your child will continue to receive a Weekly Careers Update via email (which is similar to the content that has previously 

been posted in these newsletter updates). Due to the increasingly large number of events run by universities and limited 

space, event details will not continue to be put in this newsletter - however if you would like to receive this information 

directly, please ask your child for the user name and password that is published in Google Classroom for the Study Work 

Grow Careers subscription (which is also available to all parents of the school). Students have access to a range of 

resources on Google Classroom – please see the Careers page on the school website for an overview of the Careers 

Program. 

Updates for parents of Year 10 students 
 Work Experience FAQs and form (Student Placement Record) are on Google Classroom (opportunities that have 

been advertised by universities/organisations will be emailed to students however it is the student’s 
responsibility to organise their own placement – guidance for this is via Careers Classes and individual 
consultations) 

 UAC Guides for Year 10 students to assist with subject selection will be sent to the school in May 

Updates for parents of Year 11 students 
 Year 11 will be undertaking Motivational Mapping using the Youth Maps profiling report early Term 2 and this 

will assist in identifying their key motivators and areas which they can improve on. 

 Year 11 students will have a briefing session on Youth Maps as well as a speaker in HR in Term 2 Week 4 (Mon 
20 May P1-5) to talk to them about finding a work experience placement/other opportunities ahead of 
scholarship applications next year, as well as skills required for the future. 

Updates for parents of Year 12 students  
 UAC Guides have been delivered to the school and are available in the senior study for all Year 12 students 

 Year 12 have been briefed on uni procedures and are now able to apply (the full timeline has been sent to 
students) 

 Scholarship and cadetship opportunities have been emailed to/posted on Google Classroom for students and 
addressed by universities and other speakers this term 

 Year 12 will have the opportunity to have help with their scholarship applications from a speaker experienced in 
HR, after Trials (Week 5, Thurs 22 Aug Period 6 + lunch) 

 

Ms Hardy, Careers Adviser  

https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others
https://youtu.be/9YMKnZezOLc
https://www.vicparentscouncil.vic.edu.au/news/2019/3/28/vpc-podcast-series-career-planning-conversations-with-kathryn-taylor
https://www.vicparentscouncil.vic.edu.au/news/2019/3/28/vpc-podcast-series-career-planning-conversations-with-kathryn-taylor
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/
https://baulkham-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/learning-at-our-school/careers.html
https://www.uac.edu.au/assets/documents/ug-fact-sheets/ug-fact-sheet-key-dates.pdf
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